CS to visit Beijing

The Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-chung,
will depart for Beijing on Monday morning (September 3) to officiate at the
inauguration ceremony of Tsinghua University, Executive Master of Public
Administration Programme for the Project of Hong Kong Public Administrative
Talents.

During the visit, Mr Cheung will also meet Mainland Government
officials, senior management of Tsinghua University and advisors of the
Project.

Mr Cheung will return to Hong Kong in the evening of the same day.
During his absence, the Secretary for the Environment, Mr Wong Kam-sing, will
act as the Acting Chief Secretary for Administration.
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